



Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) Meeting of November 27, 2023

Mozaik, GPI and SMART Update

No updates at the moment. Keep on sharing your concerns.

Measure 15103, Volet 2

Some issues with purchasing through the measure occurred.

LCEEQ

80 spots were available for the schools; they will be assigned on a first-come, first-served basis. It will be held on February 12-13 in Laval and the theme is Embracing a Culture of Belonging.

An Allo Prof presentation took place and was well attended. The organization will be back again this year. The workshop on AI was offered as well and the feedback was positive.

Evaluation

The examination schedule from the Ministry will be out soon.

Technology

Some programs had limitations for students - for instance, some High School students were not able to share outside of their former Elementary School on Canva. IT will be looking into it.

EDDI Working Group

The project is ongoing in two of the schools.

Continuing Education

Maggie Soldano submitted her report. There are currently 75 students enrolled in our francization classes, 28 at Place Cartier and 47 at PACC Adult.

The MEQ granted Lester B. a provisional authorization to offer the AEP in refrigeration at VACC. To date, we are permitted to offer 1 cohort (22 students). VACC is already managing a waiting list! The AEP will start at the end of January.

Congratulations! Place Cartier (garden project), VACC (butterfly garden) and PACC Adult (composting – gardens) each received a grant of \$5000 from measure 15115 (Climate Change grant).

Submitted by Marie-Pier Michaud